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THE PHIL REPORT 

News from the District 
And beyond 

DG Phil 
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Nov 8th—10th 2019 

JUNE 2019 

DISTRICT MEMBERSHIP STATUS 

 

 

 

MEMBERS AS AT 

1/7/2018 

NEW MEMBERS SINCE 

1/7/2018 

DISTRICT MEMBERS 

AS AT 25/5/2019 

DECEASED AND DROPPED 

MEMBERS SINCE 1/7/2018 

1204 146 1216 134 

Hi everyone 
Just returned from the Council of Governors Meeting and the MD Convention in Geelong. Great to catch up 
with friends again and enjoy the many sessions in the program. 
I guess of note to C1 was the entry of Georgia Thomas into the YOTY Quest, after winning the State Final 
between C1 and C2 in Berri. She did very well although against top opposition with entries from 5 other 
Districts. (Photo on page 7) 
So far we have held 2 Club Leadership Forums with 75 attending the Metropolitan Session in Elizabeth and 
40 attending the Rural Session at Port Pirie. Be great to finish this year with some great numbers attending 
the Port Lincoln day. 
This month we have lost a couple of our members in Lion Lawrence Linke from Barossa and Lion Lyne Skin-
ner from the City of Adelaide previously with Unley. 
DG Elect Kevin shortly heads off to the UK for a break prior to joining the other 750 DGE’s at the final train-
ing and then attending the International Convention in Milan Italy.  
We wish Kevin well for his trip and hope that he “enjoys the ride” as DG of 201C1 as much as I have. 
Don’t forget the District Handover on Saturday 13 July in the Gumeracha Town Hall, contact Acting Cab Sec 
Yvonne for reservations. 
Finally our numbers seemed to be turned around with Mawson Lakes Branch having lifted to 22 and ready 
to Charter. Looks like we have turned around a couple of our not so healthy clubs as well, with 
Coober Pedy on the way up again.  
Following some great work by VDG Tony Pederick we may be able to revise Unley and also turn 
the Salisbury Club into positive numbers.  
Look forward to catching up at the many Club Handovers that I will be attending this coming 
month. 
 
Best Wishes  
 
DG Phil 

Contents 

1. DG Message 

2. Hear Me Roar, MyLCI 

3. Minlaton 50th & Defibrillator 

4. LCIF Pins, New Members 

5. Zone 5 Picnic 

6. Little Roarers & City of Ade-
laide 

7. Whyalla Mt Laura Donation 

8. Gilles Plains 40th, Constitu-
tion & ByLaws 

9. MD Message, Pt Pirie Liberty 
Swing 

10. Pt Augusta Strides project, 
Mawson Lakes Blanket Appl. 

11. Carlene King, Golden Grove 

12. DG Handover flyer 

Click here to read about the District 201C1 Copper Coast Convention 

Click here to read about the 2020 MD Convention being held in Adelaide 

https://lionsconvention201c1.com.au/
https://lionsadelaideconvention2020.com.au/
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Message from John Barnes (Admin & Club Support) 

Sorry about all these emails, but all I know is there are 
many of you who have difficulty trying (and some have giv-
en up trying) to register your new Universal Password. 
Please pass this information on to your members 

In attempting to help members register, I’m gradually 
learning ... yes, I know – surprising isn’t it? 

HINTS/CORRECTION/PREREQUISITES 

1. You need to enter both your email and phone number 
when initially registering using a computor! I thought it was 
either. 

a. Email must be the same as recorded in MyLCI 

Phone must be entered by: 

Ensuring AUSTRALIA is selected as the country 

Enter your number as per normal, but drop the initial zero, 
i.e. mine is 0448 895 170 so en-
ter 448 895 170 (no spaces, obvi-
ously – 448895170) 

2. Your D.O.B. must be the same as is recorded in MyLCI 
that is it must now include the month/day/year. If you 
have not been diligent in entering your member’s D.O.B. 
during the January Members Details Update process, you 
will find your members’ D.O.B. recorded as 01/1/yyyy 
where ”yyyy” is the year of birth. In this instance, if you 
enter your correct D.O.B. it can be assumed an error will be 
generated. 

Because you now do not have access, email me 
your D.O.B. and I shall enter it for you. You can then 
hopefully access MyLCI and fix your members’ entries. 

3. Although this is also inconsistent (my password is all 
lowercase with a number because of the way I registered), 
your password should be at least 6 characters, include an 
uppercase letter, a lowercase letter, and a number. It tells 
you what is required below where the password is to be 
entered. 

4. Don’t forget to scroll you webpage down so you do not 
miss further instructions such as checking the agreeing to 
privacy policy and conditions of use. Many have got to the 
second re-enter password field and put the password in, hit 
enter and waited. And waited – not knowing there were 
the other items to action of screen at the bottom. 

5. And of course – the ‘CONTINUE’ button. 

6. If you have a break through and succeed in registering, 
if you can remember how you did it please let me know so I 
can pass the ‘trick’ on. 

SUPPORT CAN BE FOUND HERE: 

http://www.mylion.org/
support/    MyLionSupport@lionsclubs.org or you 
could try ‘phoning (?$$$) for help in English, please 
contact MyLion Support at 630-468-7000, Mon - Fri 
8:00am until 6:00pm USA CST. 

Cheers! 

HAVING TROUBLE WITH MyLCI 

Something happening in your club? 

Why not tell us about it. 

A short message (300 words) and a photo (no 
larger than 100kb)  

Send to District Bulletin Editor Ted Osborn 

tednelse@bigpond.com 

MESSAGE TO CLUB BULLETIN EDITORS 

AND SECRETARIES 

 

http://www.mylion.org/support/
http://www.mylion.org/support/
mailto:MyLionSupport@lionsclubs.org


   LIONS IS IN YOUR HANDS 
               District 201C1 Bulletin  

District Website www.lions201c1.org.au       Page 3 

Reprinted from May Bulletin 

The Minlaton and Districts Lions Club celebrated its 50th 
Charter Anniversary at the Minlaton Bowling Club on Sunday 
14th April. Special guests included Fraser Ellis Member for 
Narungga, Yorke Peninsula Council representative Councillor 
Leanne O’Brien and District Governor Phil Bowman, past 
Charter Members Geoff Frost, Deane Litster, John Croser 
and current Charter Member Tom Martin and  Lion Helen. 
Also present were Jean McIntosh (Thamm) and Carlene 
Cook, partners of past Charter members. 

After a wonderful meal served by the Minlaton Bowling Club 
members Lion Robert Kidd proposed a toast to “The Charter 
Members”, giving details of the Charter members present 
and especially the many years of community service given 
by Tom Martin to the Minlaton Club and Lions District in-
cluding the office of District Governor in 2008-09. 

Australian Lions Foundation State Director Yvonne Bradford 
presented Tom with the Australian Lions Foundation Award 
to Honour 50 Years of Service to Lions. Tom thanked every-
one for attending and spoke about his experiences in Lions 
over those many years.  

The afternoon concluded with the cutting of the anniversary 
cake.     

  

MINLATON 50TH ANNIVERSARY 

Lioness Helen 
Martin, PDG 
Tom Martin 

and State 
Director ALF 
Yvonne Brad-

ford Cele-
brating 50 
years Lions 

Membership 

Cutting the 50th Birthday Cake – Geoff Frost, Helen Martin, Carlene 

Cook, Tom Martin, Jean McIntosh, John Croser, Deane Litster. 

The Minlaton and Districts Lions and Lioness Clubs have do-
nated at heart defibrillator to the SYP Basketball Association. 
This was funded by a grant from Australian Lions Foundation 
which covered half the cost, together with donations from 
the Minlaton Lions and Lioness Clubs and Minlaton Basketball 
Club. The defibrillator will be kept in the Minlaton Basketball 
Stadium. 

The stadium is utilised all year round with basketball, netball, 
soccer and school events with a huge number of participants 
and the matches attract large numbers of spectator crowds 
including the players’ siblings, parents, grandparents and 
friends. 

A defibrillator has been donated previously with the assis-
tance of the Australian Lions Foundation Grants to the Min-
laton Golf Club and to the Community, being placed outside 
the Minlaton Foodland in the Main Street.   

 

MINLATON LIONS AND LIONESS CLUBS 

DONATE DEFIBRILLATOR. 

Photo: Lions President Bruce Short presenting the defibrillator and 

outer case to Ivan McMahon SYP Basket ball Association. Lions and 

Lionesses are Collin Fullgrabe, Lioness President Margaret Button, 

Kingsley Clift, Robert Kidd, Helen Martin, Margaret Hamilton, Marie 

Meaney, SYP Basketball members Peter Wilson, Jodie Stanley and 

Emma Reade.   
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NEW MEMBERS WHO HAVE JOINED IN 

MAY 2019 
Dear Club Presidents and L.C.I.F. Co-Ordinators, 

As part of Campaign 100, LCIF have issued Lions Share 

Support Pins, and I now have a stock for sale 

The pins are available for purchase by Lions and families 

as a great present and if you wish, you can claim tax de-

ductibility by making the donation for the pin to “Lions 

Australia Fund for LCIF Inc.” Perhaps it is just the present 

for those who have everything but at the same time, can 

assist the needy of the world. 

100% of every dollar donated to LCIF goes into LCIF Grants 

to help disadvantaged people in their communities. 

Pins can be ordered directly to myself with payment direct 

to Cabinet Treasurer VDG Tony OAM. 

Attached are the images of the pins and Australian costs. 

I look forward to receiving your support and your orders 

to assist your Foundation, LCIF. 

Yours in Lionism, 

PDG Lance OAM, 

189 Kingston Road, 

Port Pire, SA 5540. 

LCIF SHARE SUPPORTER PINS 

FOUR MORE MEMBERS FOR MAW-
SON LAKES 

President (Gilles Plains) Ted Osborn, with new members Alicia Shotton, 
Vamsi Bonthu, Usman Farooq, and Dilip  Bhimani 

Club   Member Sponsor 

Angle Vale Inc    

  New Tilchand Sapkota Kashi Adikari 

City of Adelaide Inc   

  New Lyn Bermudez Petrea Stacey 

  New Nicole Francis Petrea Stacey 

Clare District Inc 

 New Erica Sturman Steve Davis 

Coober Pedy Inc  

 Transfer Rosslyn Jazepczky  

Gilles Plains Inc (Mawson Lakes Branch) 

  New Dilip Bhimani Ajay Pradhan 

  New Vamsidhar Bonthu Ajay Pradhan 

  New Usman Farooq Ajay Pradhan 

  New Amruta Sawant Ajay Pradhan 

  New Alicia Shotton Lauren Brewer 

Port Lincoln Inc    

  Transfer David Purdy From Cowell 

Port Pirie Inc    

  New John Rohde Stax Kerr 

Torrens Valley Inc   

 Transfer Deljeana Henderson From Elizabeth P 

A lawyer, who had a wife and 12 children, needed to move 
because his rental agreement was terminated as the owner 
wanted to reoccupy the home. But he was having a lot of 
difficulties finding a new house. When he said he had 12 chil-
dren, no one would rent a home to him because they felt 
that the children would destroy the place. He couldn't say he 
had no children because he couldn't lie - and we all know 
lawyers cannot and do not lie. So, he sent his wife for a walk 
to the cemetery with 11 of their kids. He took the remaining 
one with him to see rental homes with the real estate agent. 
He loved one of the homes and the price was right - the 
agent asked: "How many children do you have?"  
He answered: "Twelve."  
The agent asked, "Where are the others?"  
The lawyer, with his best courtroom sad look, answered, 
"They're in the cemetery with their mother.  
MORAL: It's not necessary to lie, one only has to choose the 
right words. 
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Around 80 Lions and Lions Ladies attended the district 201C1 Zone 
10 Picnic / get together on the 24th of March at Yallunda Flat Show-
grounds. 

They included 1st VDG Kevin, Cabinet Secretary Don & Gillian and 
John Barnes, all clubs in the zone were well represented. 

The day was extremely windy but the venue was at the shearers 
pavilion, that sheltered you would not now it was blowing. 

What a great venue for this event. 

Tumby Bay & District Lions Club were the hosts, providing a scrump-
tious lunch consisting of roast beef, roast chicken, baked potatoes 
and a choice of salads. 

That was followed up with Lions Christmas Pudding smothered in 
custard and cream.  

After lunch a golf challenge was held on the oval, a bottle of wine 
was placed and competitors had one shot the get nearest the bottle. 

Much fun was had and Jill Kaden from Cowell was declared the win-
ner. 

Everyone retired to the pavilion for more fun, fellowship and the 
odd red.  

Tumby Bay lions are to be congratulated for organizing a great day 
of food fellowship and frivolity. 

The event will be held again at Port Lincoln in 2020, we will keep you 
posted  

Gavin Roberts 

201C1 Zone Chair 

 

ZONE 10 PICNIC AT YALUNDA FLAT 

This is how it’s done 

Jan, Judy and Jill from Cowell 

The Cooks : Michelle Swaffer, Sally Richardson, Horry 
Richardson and Tricky Curtis. 

Friends : Gavin and Christine Roberts, Gillian 
McKenzie and Don Pritchard. 

1st VDG Kevin & Gary Hodge 

The Winner: Jill Kaden from Cowell 

The Presidents: Peter Meaney, Gary Hodge, Mick 
Wagner, Warren Elson, and Peter Swaffer 



   LIONS IS IN YOUR HANDS 
               District 201C1 Bulletin  

District Website www.lions201c1.org.au       Page 6 

I attended the Club Development Training with Lions from across the C1 District 
last month. I learnt more about Lions and the role of President.  

I was excited that I was asked to speak to everyone there about being President 
and tell them all about The Little Roarers Cubs Club. I hope everyone enjoyed 
hearing about what we have been doing at our Club.  

Last term at Cubs Club, we learnt about people living with different disabilities 
and the challenges they face. We started our first project which involved col-
lecting glasses for the Lions Recycle for Sight project. We also started our own 
club project, which involved making items and activities for sick children. This was the 
idea of one of our year 5 members, Kara. 

We have already made lots of beaded key chains, bookmarks and pom poms. We are 
also making board games, finger puppets and a few other things too. We will continue 
with this project this term.  

We are also learning about public speaking and building on our skills. Cubs Club has 
given me the opportunity to build my confidence in speaking in front of people.  

We will also be following the journey of our lions hearing foster puppy. For those of 
you who don’t know, we voted and our puppy’s name is Spud. He is a cute black labra-
doodle with phantom tan marks. He’s adorable. We will keep you posted when we find 
out more about him.  

I am half way through my term as Club President and excited for what we will be doing 
this term. We look forward to sharing this with you. 

Indiana Stacey 
Charter President 
The Little Roarers Cubs Club 

 

Our Club has had another busy couple of months involving a wide range of activi-

ties, events, inspiring guest speakers, and of course inducting new members.  

We were excited to join members of The Little Roarers Cubs Club on their visit to 

ALHD to learn about the program and meet the puppies. We made a donation to 

sponsor a foster puppy, which we are very excited about, but not quite as much as 

the Cubs. 

Our members were involved in the annual Parkinson’s SA Walk-a-thon, supported 

the Roady 4 Roadies event, cooked up a storm at Fred’s Van, supported a local 

school’s sports day, and provided a bbq for the extras and fillers on the set of the 

film ‘Never Too Late’ starring Shane Jacobson, Rob Billing and Jacqui Weaver, just 

to name a few. 

Hello Spud, You are cute 

Cubs at their meeting 

President Indiana with 1st VDG  Kev’s 

Bannerette 

LITTLE ROARERS CUBS CLUB REPORT 

FROM CITY OF ADELAIDE CLUB 

North Adelaide Rare and Classic Car Show Winning Table at Dinner Meeting 



   LIONS IS IN YOUR HANDS 
               District 201C1 Bulletin  

District Website www.lions201c1.org.au       Page 7  

FROM WHYALLA MT LAURA CLUB—COLD CAP MACHINE 

VOLUNTEERS: From back, left,  
Meg Hill and Graham Campbell (Whyalla Lions Club), Consulting Oncol-

ogist Sankha Mitra, Brian Marshall (Mt Laura Lions Club), Raelene 
Williams (Pink Spirits) and Director of Nursing Julie Marron. Front,  
Barry Spry (Mt Laura Lions Club) Chloe Coles, Sharon Powell, Mari 

Woodfield (Pink Spirits), Sandra Rimmer (Hospital Auxillary) and Breast 

care Nurse Kate Kroll. 

Ms Coles said she was 'very excited' to hear the machine 
was coming to Whyalla after their hard work raising funds. 
Pink Spirits President Raelene Williams said she had met 
many women who had lost their hair during cancer treat-
ment through her support group. 

"A product like this is what your sausage money goes to," 
he said. It's something that affects ladies more than any-
thing else because it's so visual. If this machine does what it 
is meant to do, it will be really beneficial for the people who 
use it," she said. 

The Whyalla Ladies Auxiliary ($10,000), Mount Laura Lions 
Club ($3000) and the Lions Club of Whyalla ($2000) also 
chipped in to secure the machine for Whyalla. 

Mt Laura Lions Club Past President Brian Marshall said the 
purchase was proof that funds raised by their sausage siz-
zles went to something valuable. 

A $45,000 cold cap machine which can reduce hair loss 
during chemotherapy by up to 85 per cent has been pur-
chased for the Whyalla Hospital thanks to the fundraising 
efforts of volunteers in the community. 

The Paxman Cooling System, now located in the hospi-
tal's Cancer Resource Centre, features a small refrigera-
tion unit that circulates a coolant at minus four degrees 
Celsius through to a specially designed cap. 

Patients wear this 'cold cap' which slows down the blood 
flow to the scalp and decreases the amount of hair loss 
chemotherapy drugs cause. It's a twin system, so two 
patients can use the machine at the same time. 

Consulting Oncologist Professor Sankha Mitra said losing 
hair was a very big issue for female cancer patients be-
cause they lose their anonymi  

"There are also issues of body image and maintaining a 
positive outlook while undergoing intensive chemothera-
py," she said. 

"There have been patients in the past who have had to 
go to Adelaide for the cold cap treatment. The whole aim 
was to get cancer treatment as close to patients' home as 
possible. "Having the cold cap machine here is a big ad-
vantage because Whyalla is the regional cancer centre." 

The Whyalla Pink Spirits contributed $20,000 to the sys-
tem, with part of those funds raised by chemotherapy 
patient Sharon Powell, who organised a fundraiser earlier 
this year with her daughter-in-law Chloe Coles. Ms Pow-
ell, who lost her hair during chemotherapy, said it was a 
big win for female patients to hold on to some of their 
hair while undergoing treatment."Now we have our ma-
chine it will be interesting to see how it really works," she 
said. 

PHOTOS FROM GEELONG 

with Georgia Thomas at the YOTY 

Blazer Breakfast 

C1 District team for 2020 Convention Marilyn Pederick, Phil Bowman, 

Tony Pederick, Kevin Masters and Zig Osis.                                           

Absent PDG Don Pritchard & PDG Megan Butler 

https://www.whyallanewsonline.com.au/story/5746287/choles-chop-raises-funds-photos/
https://www.whyallanewsonline.com.au/story/5746287/choles-chop-raises-funds-photos/
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LIONS CLUB OF GILLES PLAINS INC 

CELEBRATES 40 YEARS OF  

COMMUNITY SERVICE 

Tuesday 18th June 2019              

6.30pm for 7.00pm start 

To be held at  

B SOCIAL RESTAURANT 

246 Fosters Road, OAKDEN, SA, 5086 

Cost $30.00 p/p 

Dress Men Formal or Lounge Suit—
Ladies after five 

President Ted Osborn &  

President Elect Deb Poole 

And the Members & Partners of 

Cordially invite you and your 
members and partners to their 

40th Charter Anniversary 
Celebration  

And Handover Dinner 

RSVP to President Ted Osborn and your 
remittance by EFT or cheque by 3rd 

June 2019 

PO Box 208, Greenacres, SA. 5086 

Ph 8368 1826 or M 0403 065 357 

E: gillesplainslionsclub@gmail.com 

EFT Payment 

BSB 105-118 account no 044 579 040 

Please include your name and club 
when making an EFT payment 

With the Copper Coast District Convention coming in 
November, I take this opportunity to forecast dates for 
the CLOSING for Nominations and Notices of Motion to 
be raised at the convention. 

The following nominations will close on 10th September 
for the year 2019/2020. 

District Governor 

First Vice District Governor 

Second Vice District Governor 

Lions Medical Research Foundation Representative (to 
October 2021) 

District Convention Host Club 2021 

Notices of Motion of a General Nature 

The following will close on the 12th August 

Notices of Motion of a Project Nature 

All nominations and motions must be submitted to my-
self by those dues dates. 

Regards, PDG Lance OAM District Constitutional & By-
Laws Chair 

 
 

During my physical examination, my doctor asked me 

about my physical activity level. I described a typical day, 

"Well, yesterday afternoon, I took a five hour walk about 

10 kms through some pretty rough terrain. I waded along 

the edge of a lake. I pushed my way through blackberries. 

I got sand in my shoes and my eyes. I avoided standing on 

a brown snake. I climbed several rocky hills. I took a few 

'leaks' behind some big trees. The mental stress of it all 

left me shattered.  

At the end of it all I drank eight beers."  Inspired by the 

story, the doctor said, "You must be one hell of an out-

door person!"  "No," I replied, "I'm just a bad golfer.  

ANYONE FOR GOLF?? 
It’s not too 

late to book 

CONSTITUTION AND BYLAWS  

CHAIRMAN 

 Through the sale of postage stamps (new and used), al-
bums and collections, the Lions International Stamp Club 
in Australia has donated $48,000 to the Australian Lions 
Childrens Mobility Foundation. Secretary of the Stamp 
Club Lion Ross Payne made the donation to Foundation 
Chairman Vaal Dix, at the recent MD Convention in Gee-
long. Lion Ros stated that this donation was nearly dou-
ble of what was donated in 2018. The Foundation thanks 
all Lions and Supporters for donating their stamps and 
postal products. 

MASSIVE DONTION BY STAMP CLUB 
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Dear Lions 
I would like to draw your attention to this notice in the cur-
rent edition of The Lion. Please note that your District Con-
vention this year would need to consider the endorsement 
of any candidates to be considered at the Adelaide Conven-
tion, and that candidates must deliver a Notice of Intention 
to nominate 60 days prior to the District Convention. Would 
you please raise it with your cabinet and circulate as part of 
your Newsletter. 
Legal Officer David Skinner would be happy to answer any 
questions you have about the process. 
  
Regards 
  
Rob Oerlemans  Executive Officer 

 

MESSAGE FROM MULTIPLE DISTRICT 

Motorcyclists from across the state gathered in Gladstone 
to raise funds for the Lions Club of Port Pirie's Liberty 
Swing project for the Mid North Education Centre. 

About 60 motorcyclists from seven clubs spent a night at 
the Gladstone Gaol, enjoying themselves and dropping as 
much cash as they could. 

Over the night, $1,600 was able to be fundraised towards 
the $40,000 swing which from community help and hard 
work was more than half-way to being bought. 

Trevor 'Grump' Muggleton led the idea of the fundraising 
and explained that motorcyclists complete many charity 
runs over a year and after seeing the recent fundraising 
completed by the Flinders Touring Motorcycle Associa-
tion, he too wanted to help.  

"I spoke to the fellas in concern and from there we put 
this up. It took about six weeks to do it, 60 people had a 
good time, we left about $1,600 behind and now we hope 
we can do some more for the Lions club.  

"People sold up, we sold our raffle tickets, we had a bar-
becue tea, everybody had a really good night. We had a 
live DJ from Adelaide up here, lighting effects. Everybody 
sat back and had a really good night," Mr Muggleton ex-
plained.  

The money raised on the night was in collaboration with 
the Lions Club of Port Pirie, whose president Laureen Har-
diman had set that as her fundraising project. 

Her vice president, Michael Baldock, explained that they 
have been working on fundraising for the swing over the 
past 12 months. 

"We had the prostate group in Port Pirie donate $8,000, 
the Australian Lions Foundation have done $10,000 and 
these guys here have fundraised just over $1,600, so that 
is great," Mr Baldock said.  

The Lions Club of Port Pirie were very grateful for the mo-
torcyclists who came together, raising a significant sum in 
only one night. 

"It is fantastic. It is really heartening to see these guys put 
together something, have a bit of a show and raise some 
money for something worthwhile," Mr Baldock explained. 

CASH FOR PORT PIRIE'S LIBERTY SWING 
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PORT AUGUSTA 

 

THE LIONS CLUB OF PORT AUGUSTA IS HOLDING AN EVENT 

A FUN FAMILY WALK TO PROMOTE DIABETES AWARENESS AND HEALTHY LIVING 

WHEN – SUNDAY 28TH JULY   TIME – 10am -12 NOON     WHERE – BEACH AREA FORESHORE 

DISTANCE – 2.5KM OR 5KM WALK TO BACK BEACH AND RETURN TO FORESHORE 

REGISTRAION FORMS AVAILABLE AT LIBRARY OR NAB BANK, OR YOU CAN REGISTER ON THE 
DAY. 

GOLD COIN DONATION ALL MONEY RAISED WILL GO TOWARDS LIONS SUPPORTING          
DIABETES FOUNDATIONS 

LEARN MORE ABOUT DIABETES FROM THE PROFESSIONALS 

FOOD & DRINK AVAILABLE 

FOR THOSE MORE ADVENTUROUS, COME ALONG IN FANCY DRESS TEAMS, PRIZES FOR BEST 
DRESSED AND MOST ORIGINAL COSTUME. 

FOR FUTHER INFORMATION, PLEASE CALL Myles 0427 796689 OR EMAIL -  

lionsportaugusta@gmail.com 

 

 

MAKE A DIFFERENCE IN YOUR COMMUNITY AND JOIN US 

BLANKET SALISBURY WITH LOVE 

As winter sets in, the Mawson Lakes Lions 

Club, along with Anglicare SA are col-

lecting your donations of non-perishable 

food, toiletries, and blankets that will be 

distributed to those in need. 

10AM TILL 2PM  SATURDAY 20TH July  TASTY BBQ 

THE MAWSON CENTRE, MAIN STREET, MAWSON LAKES 

                                           

Mawsonlakeslions@gmail.com 

mailto:lionsportaugusta@gmail.com
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Three decades as a Lion has taken Carlene King OAM around 
Australia and the world, now her extensive work with the 
service organisation has been given a high honour after be-
ing inducted into the Australian Lions Foundation Hall of 
Fame.  

She is the second Port Pirie Lion to be bestowed the honour, 
following the induction of club treasurer and past district 
governor Lance Leak OAM. 

The Australian Lions Foundation plays an essential role for 
the service organisation in Australia and consistently sup-
ports clubs in delivering community projects.  

TOP HONOUR: Lions Club of Port Pirie member Carlene King OAM 

was inducted into the Australian Lions Foundation Hall of Fame. 

At a state and national level, it has delivered help when it is 
needed most, from the devastation of Cyclone Tracey in 
1974 to helping drought-affected farmers and communities.  

Speaking of her local club, she said it was very community 
focused and described it is as a successful club in the com-
munity. 

"They have completed some wonderful projects," she said.  

Her involvements with Lions over the years have meant she 
has met people all over the world. 

She has provided training for Lions at both a national and 
international level and also served as national manager for 
youth and community projects for 12 years. 

"I have given to Lions but I have received back ten-fold," she 
said. 

"It has given me such wonderful opportunities and experi-
ences in my lifetime that I wouldn't have otherwise been 
given." 

One of the things that impressed her the most about the 
organisation, and still impresses her today, is that every dol-
lar raised from the public is used on projects. 

"The strength of Lions is that they're the biggest service club 
organisation in the world," she said. 

"When they're called on to do big things, they always deliver. 

"When big things happen in the world, Lions are always 
among the first on the scene." 

PDG CARLENE INDUCTED INTO ALF HALL OF FAME 

Great Zone Challenge 

On Sunday the 18th of May the Great Zone Challenge was 
organised by Lion Annette of Golden Grove Lions at Salis-
bury Bowland. 

Although most participants were from Golden Grove Lions, 
they were joined by Paralowie and Elizabeth-Playford Lions 
Clubs too. The groups were mixed so that each lane had 
bowlers from more than one club. We even had a small 
cheer squad to encourage the bowlers. There was a mix of 
at least three generations taking part so that there was a 
real family atmosphere- kids, parents and grandparents all 
involved. 

Each of the lanes had electronic score boards that no only 
showed the scores but also commented on how well (or 
not) the bowler was going. On the whole Lions were very 
encouraging of all who had a go, no matter what ability they 
had. Just to make sure talent really showed, we did without 
the rails to prevent gutter bowls. There were some who had 
much more ability than others as we suspected would be 
the case especially when one Lion partner turned up with a 
very profession looking bag containing their own bowl and 
gear. 

NEWS FROM GOLDEN GROVE CLUB 

We always say that Lions should be fun and this event cer-
tainly showed that. No matter how old or how well the par-
ticipants played there was a lot of laughter. The event 
showed that if you plan it, an event can be both social and 
lots of fun. How wonderful it was to not be planning work 
activities, working the barbecue or any volunteer work for 
the afternoon. 

At the end of two hours of fun, Lion Annette presented cer-
tificates to those who covered themselves in glory. The cost 
was very reasonable so the Golden Grove Lions would like to 
continue this as an annual event for our zone and any other 
clubs who would like to join in. 

Harry Webb 
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Please ensure that all articles are submitted no later than 14th of each month to Bulletin Editor Ted Osborn Unit 164/32 Homestead 
Avenue Walkley Heights SA 5098, (H) 08 8368 1826, (M) 0403 065 357 Email tednelse@bigpond.com. Pictures to be in .jpeg format 

and if possible no bigger than 100kb. 

Please submit text articles in .doc format for ease of editing and no larger than 350 words. 

All opinions expressed in this Bulletin are those of the individuals providing the information and/or the editor and not necessarily 

represent the views of Lions Clubs International. 

Payment on the night or EFT 

Account Name : Lions Club of Torrens Valley 

BSB 015 621  Acct No  637 000 198  Reference : DG HO (Surname) 

               Please send brief email to ccmolloy42@gmail.com advising 
of your payment. Include your name and Club 

mailto:tednelse@bigpond.com

